

### St. John's C. of E. Primary School

## SCHOOL NEWS

17th May 2018



Website: www.hindleygreensaintjohns.wigan.sch.uk E-mail: enquiries@admin.hindleygreensaintjohns.wigan.sch.uk

## **Dates for your diary**

Tomorrow all children are invited to come to school dressed in the colours of red, white and blue. Please avoid any football shirts. Don't forget to bring your picnic blanket/beach towel to sit outside on the grass to create a garden party. All donations of nibbles for the tables will be gratefully received.

<u>MAY</u>		
Friday 18 <sup>th</sup>	Red, white and blue day for	
	whole school	
Friday 18 <sup>th</sup>	Royal Wedding Summer picnic	
	lunch by Dolce	
Tuesday 22 <sup>nd</sup>	Greater Manchester Fire	
	Service - Year 6 visit	
Wednesday 23 <sup>rd</sup>	Year 6 first aid training if not	
	attending London residential	
Wednesday 23 <sup>rd</sup>	London residential departs	
Thursday 24 <sup>th</sup>	London residential returns	
Friday 25th	Uniform Orders to be returned	
	by this date for guaranteed	
	delivery before the end of term	

Half Term Holidays - Monday 28<sup>th</sup> May - Friday 1<sup>st</sup> June

<u>JUNE</u>	
Tuesday 5 <sup>th</sup>	Manchester Imperial War
	Museum, Year 5 & Year 6
	Class Trip
Tuesday 5 <sup>th</sup> at 1.30pm	Music Alive Performance in
	School
Wednesday 6 <sup>th</sup>	Smithills Farm Year 1 and Year
	2 Class Trip
Friday 8 <sup>th</sup>	Blackpool Zoo Year 3 and Year
	4 Class Trip
Monday 11 <sup>th</sup>	Science Week Workshops.
	More information to follow
Wednesday 20 <sup>th</sup>	Sports Day for all classes.
	KS2 am, KS1 & EYFS pm
Thursday 21 <sup>st</sup> at 2pm	Music Concert
Monday 25th	Year 6 Leavers Service at
	Liverpool Cathedral. Parents
	welcome to attend
Wednesday 27 <sup>th</sup>	The Keys Federation Awards
	Evening at St. Peter's Pavilion
Thursday 28 <sup>th</sup> June at	Year 4 Brass Concert
9.45am	

Twitter: @StJohnsHG

# **Celebrating Success at St. John's ...**

After a challenging, yet enjoyable week completing their SATs, we would like to say a BIG 'Well Done' to all the children. We would also like to thank the parents, who ensured that all the children arrived on time, were motivated and ready to complete the tests. And finally a HUGE 'thank you' to Mrs Hunter, Mrs Farrimond, Mrs Elsden and all the staff who have supported and prepared the children so brilliantly.

Congratulations to all!





Reception - Emily

Year 1 - Hannah Year 2 - All of Year 2

<mark>Year 3 – Lacey-Mai</mark>

Year 4 - Ruby Year 5 – Jake

Year 6 - Harley Well done!





#### The Pupils of Purpose Awards 2018

The winners of St. John's Pupils of Purpose Awards were:-

PRIDE - Darcy, Year 5

UNDERSTANDING - Izzy, Year 2

RESPECT - Bethany, Year 6

POSITIVITY - Alfie, Year 4 OPPORTUNITY - Patriks, Year 2

SUPPORT - Lyla, Year 3

EXCELLENCE - Skye, Year 1

Well done to you all. These children will now attend the Keys Federation Pupils of Purpose Awards Evening on Wednesday 27th June







**Our Sports Stars of the** week are Tamsim and Imogen, Year 6, for creating a fantastic obstacle course during PE. Well Done!



Circulated to the children today is the new General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR) form. Please complete the form and return to school as soon as possible. Thank you.



#### St. John's C. of E. Primary School

## SCHOOL NEWS

17th May 2018



Unlocking potential

Website: www.hindleygreensaintjohns.wigan.sch.uk E-mail: enquiries@admin.hindleygreensaintjohns.wigan.sch.uk

Twitter: @St JohnsHG

E-ma

100
95
90
85
80
75

Rec Year Year Year Year Year Year

Our school is currently running at 95% attendance which is below our target of 97%. We look forward to our target improving over the coming weeks. Well done to Year 4 with the highest attendance for last week with a fabulous 99.2%.



### Year 5 soon to be Year 6

Jade Green School Jumper

Please don't forget if your child is in Year 5 they will have a different jumper in Year 6 to the rest of the school. Our next Year 6 class have chosen the colour jade green to be their jumper. Please ensure you send your order

form and payment back into school by Friday 25<sup>th</sup> May to enable the orders to be processed in time.



A huge thank you and sad farewell to Mrs
Jones as she leaves St
John's. Please join us in wishing her good luck in her new venture.





#### SCHOOL UNIFORM

The school uniform order form has been circulated. If your child requires new uniform please send it back into school with the correct payment by Friday 25th May, to enable the orders to be processed in time for the new academic year.

Thank you.

# Back to normal...

Toddler Group on Tuesday mornings are now back to normal.

Music tuition for guitar, brass and keyboard are all back to normal on Wednesdays.

# Nursery News on





PlayPals Nursery
. John's C. of E. Primary School, Abro



#### eptember 2018

Is your child 3 and ready to start Nursery in September?





We have free 30 and 15 hours places



For more information please contact Miss Morris, Manager on 07555994345

Company Number: 09045182

PlayPark Registered Off 682, Atherion Road, Hindley Green, Wigan, WNZ 45

#### Next Term's Snack

Letters have been circulated to the children today for next term's snack payment of £3.50. Final date for collection will be **Thursday 24**th **May.**Thank you.



We have some fantastic school trips planned for the children. Please ensure you send your trip consent slip back into school, together with your contribution. Many of these trips are already subsidised so it is very important we receive all contributions to enable these opportunities to go ahead. Thank you for your continued support.

Deadline for contributions is approaching –

Wednesday 23rd May



Would you like your little one to attend St. John's when they are of school age? Have you put their name down at the office? If not, please collect a Registration of Interest Form. If you have any queries or require any more information please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Glynn who will be happy to help you.

HINDLEY GREEN COMMUNITY PRIMARY NURSERY

# 30 Hour & 15 Hour Free Nursery Places Available

to eligible families from September 2018

To secure your child's place please contact the school office on 01942 255406



Calendar of Events Update ... Please add to your event list the FOSJ's Whole School Disco on Friday 6<sup>th</sup> July and Year 4 Brass Concert at 9.45am on Thursday 28<sup>th</sup> June.

Thank you.